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APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Yvonne Ruffle (Bexley), Munira Kachwala (Harrow), Alan Galloway (Hillingdon), Keeley Cooper (Kensington & Chelsea), Dave Goldsmith (Sutton), Saddaf Mian (Waltham Forest), Caroline Dempsey (Wandsworth) and Louise Bliss (GLA).
1.
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING 

Minutes from the meeting held on 18 September 2008 were agreed.

2.
CAPITAL AMBITION WORK UPDATE – Simon Pannell

UK Borders Agency (UKBA) – colleagues would have been copied in to emails recently regarding licensing of VA/Foundation schools and the conflicting information boroughs are receiving from the UKBA.   

Despite the indication that VA/Foundation schools could be included, Simon still had concerns that UKBA did not fully understand the relationship between boroughs and VA/Foundation schools.
The key thing for boroughs to do is to give clear guidance to the VA/Foundation schools as to the duties of a sponsor.  It is possible that UKBA might want to see something that shows boroughs have done a spot check on the VA/Foundation schools to see if they are doing what they should be doing – appropriate records and processes in place.
It was agreed that London Councils would try to a arrange for a half day session, late January, for the UKBA come and talk to us about the processes, operational detail and provide further guidance.   Details and invite to follow shortly.

Metropolitan Police SAFER Recruitment Fraud Network – Julie Mimnagh, Enfield, had attended a recent launch of this network (details attached) on behalf of London local government.   The network is about sharing good practice and the latest scams around Recruitment.    Julie has agreed to feedback any issues that arise at these meetings to colleagues.

3.
AGENCY CONTRACT TENDER UPDATE – Peta Newlin
Pre-Qualification Questionnaire (PQQ) was in at the end of November.  Evaluations undertaken and organisations have been shortlisted.   Next stage is to invite those shortlisted in to do a response to the specification.  

On track to award the Contract end of March 2009.

A number of boroughs have signed up.

If you have any questions please contact Peta on 020 8583 2108 or peta.newlin@hounslow.gov.uk 

4.
PRESENTATION – HAVERING AGENCY PROJECT – Tricia Lawlor, Havering

Tricia Lawlor gave a presentation on the findings following a questionnaire sent to London boroughs that was looking at agency staff usage and spend across London.
A copy of the presentation is attached.

5.
PRESENTATION – IDENTITY CARDS FOR FOREIGN NATIONALS UPDATE – 
Clare Fenwick, Home Office

Clare Fenwick gave a presentation on the new Identify Cards for Foreign Nationals scheme which was launched on 25 November 2008.

A copy of Clare’s presentation is attached along with a guidance and useful information leaflet.

6.
YOURLONDON UPDATE – Louise Bliss

Louise Bliss was unable to attend this meeting but will be attend the next meeting on 19 March 2009 to give an update.
Since our meeting in December the working party has received a number of quotes for the ‘soft content’ part of the site (a day in the life of/articles).   All quotes have been very high and would use up all the money in the pot.  Update in March.   

Louise can be contacted at louise.bliss@london.gov.uk or on 020 7983 4617.

7.  
CRB GROUP PRESENTATION – Peta Newlin
Peta is currently the CRB representation for London and attends CRB meetings every two months in either Liverpool or London.  Due to work commitments Peta is unable to maintain this role anymore and asked if any colleagues were interested in taking on this role.   Those present who would be interested were Jennie Burbury (Ealing), Mandy Farrar (Lewisham) and Tricia Lawlor (Havering).

If anyone else would like to put there name forward please contact Peta at peta.newlin@hounslow.gov.uk

8.
SHARED RECRUITMENT ADMINISTRATION UPDATE – Dave Goldsmith
Dave Goldsmith, Sutton, was unable to attend the meeting so colleagues will give an update at our March meeting.
Future meeting dates of the Shared Service are:

· 15 January 2009

· 12 March 2009

· 14 May 2009

· 16 July 2009

· 13 August 2009

· 10 September 2009

· 8 October 2009

· 13 November 2009

· 18 December 2009

· 14 January 2010

· 11 February 2010

· 11 March 2010

If anyone has any queries in the meantime please contact Dave at dave.goldsmith@sutton.gov.uk or 020 8770 5004.

9. 
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Rachel Mundy, Merton, mentioned that the Guardian Social Lives event in London.  If anyone is interested in attending the details are:
Wednesday 28 January 2009 
The Guardian, Kings Place, 90 York Way, London N1 9GU 
8.30 - 10.30 am 
There will be a presentation and a panel debate 

Registration for the event is by emailing social.lives@guardian.co.uk and putting London in the subject line. 

If colleagues are unable to attend the January event then they are holding another in Manchester in February.

10.
DATES OF NEXT MEETING
19 March (10am-12.30)

Future Dates

11 June (10am-12.30)

17 September (10am-12.30)

10 December (10am-12.30)
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